The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on October 8, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Baird. Absent: Council member Lemere, City Attorney Cook, Treasurer Keerl. 

Call for a motion by Mayor Dobis to amend agenda to add City Dump site update under Old Business. Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser, to amend agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to approve the September 10, 2012 minutes. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick, to pay the bills in the amount of $12,828.39. Motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Dobis informed council of Consumer Energy’s request for the city to become informed of the Clean Energy proposal on the November 6, 2012 ballot. No action was taken by council.
Forester Don Krejcaerk presented his report on the city dump site being considered for timbering purposes. The site has been surveyed and sealed bids were requested. Three bids were received and reviewed by Mr. Krejcarek and he recommended accepting the bid from Eller Forestry Products, Inc. of Hubbard Lake, MI in the amount of $28,089.60. Motion to accept the bid from Eller Forestry Products, Inc. in the amount of $28,089.60 by Crick, support by Baird. Motion carried 5-0.
The purchase of Christmas decorations this year for the city was discussed with Mayor Dobis stating that this is being done on an ongoing basis. The cost is not to exceed $500.00 annually.
Mayor Dobis proclaimed the official Halloween hours to be 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM on October 31, 2012.

Mayor Dobis advised that Water/Sewer delinquent accounts will be placed on water tax bills. 
A Harbor Grant Process/Emergency Grant Program request is being pursued for emergency dock repair. Emergency action needs to be taken. Mayor Dobis complimented the Harbormaster and the Harbor Commission on a fairly good year at the Harbor with a small amount of working capital in reserve.
Reports:
Clerk Pierce reports that the ballots for the November 6, 2012, General Election are in and are available to voters. An Absent Voter Ballot Application must be filed prior to receiving a ballot. These are available at the City Office. Sample Ballots cannot be taken out of the City Hall.

 Michael Baird, Planning Commission, reports that the new zoning ordinances will be completed for draft review by January, 2013.
Airport manager Terry Boucher reports that the water and pump lines at the airport have been winterized. Ongoing discussion concerning precedents of model plane use at the airport. Manager will contact the FAA concerning this issue.
County Commissioner Bill Thompson reports that the granary building in Lincoln has been sold by sealed bids to a private party. In addition, there will be an informational meeting concerning the Ballot Proposals which are on the November 6, 2012, General Election ballot, at Harrisville Library, Monday, October 22, 2012 at 7:00 PM.
Tree Board member Crick reports that she and Forester Krejcaerk have reviewed the trees on all of the city streets and have offered an assessment and recommendation as to which trees need to be cut because of disease or unhealthy condition.
Harrisville Beautification committee is looking forward to next year and is asking for continued city support in its efforts to keep Harrisville’s streetscapes and parks beautiful and full of flowers.
Jesse Campbell, Alcona County Road Commission, presented a report on the condition of several city streets with his recommendations and estimates for repair. Mayor Dobis asked about the possibility of grant funds which may be available for this and other street projects. Mr. Campbell was very positive about the availability of several grants.

Council member Crick stated that the Let’s Move initiative has had its first organizational meeting and the members are very positive of its potential impact with our youth.

Council member Baird reports that Harrisville State Park is hosting its first annual Halloween Party at the park. Many businesses are setting up campsites within the park, Harrisville City/Twp. Fire Dept. will have its engine there and lots of tricks and treats are planned for Saturday, October 13, 2012.

Tataglia moved the meeting be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Barbara Pierce, Clerk                                  

Mayor___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  
